Berea Utility Advisory Board
Minutes for May 29, 2019
BMU Conference Room

Present: Josh Bills, Steve Wilkins, Diane Zekind, Rodney Short
Staff Present: Kevin Howard, Josh Gabbard, Adrian Isaacs, Terri Brumley


Minutes for April 23, 2019 were approved with a change to item 6.

1. BMU Updates will be attached to Minutes on website beginning with Minutes for April.

2. Kevin reviewed topics covered at the latest KYMEA meeting.  The meeting mainly focused on KYMEA from its start to present.  There was a lot of work behind the scenes with regard to switching over from KU to AMP/KYMEA.  KYMEA worked well with AMP for a smooth transition.

3. Josh Bills stated 10kW seems low to set Small Commercial Rate class.  Josh will get talking points together for meeting with Rate Study advisor.  This information can be presented as BUAB group or individually.  BUAB would like to evaluate a rate for customer’s with Energy Efficient homes/businesses.  Possibly an Incentive Rate for Energy Efficiency.  This should be included in the rate evaluation.

4. BMU will be looking at the PCA soon.  There will be a full study in July or August.  BUAB members would like to be involved in Rate Study meetings.

5. There will need to be water conservation during the Owsley Fork Dam Project with possible incentives or rebates to customers who comply.  There will be two to three 1- or 2-week periods when we will be completely dependent on Cowbell Lake for our water supply.  Owsley Fork will be down 7 – 8 feet during the construction phase. Depending on the funding, construction could start as early as August 2020.

6. June meeting will be canceled.  The next meeting will be July 16, 2019.

7. [bookmark: _GoBack]BMU Updates:  
